
CHESS  
 
The 2018 chess team, ably led by Bheka Madide, had a very successful season. They 
won 80% of their matches despite some tough games. Practices on Tuesday and 
Wednesday every week saw a faithful attendance as the more senior players shared 
their experience with the very enthusiastic junior players.  
 
We wish to thank the following Grade 12 learners who will be leaving us at the end of 
this year. Their dedication and passion for chess has been an inspiration and they are 
leaving some really big boots to fill. Good luck with your future! 
 
Bheka, Neelan, Quinton, Linda and S’fiso you will be missed.  
 
We are very pleased with all our new members. Keep on practicing and one day you 
too will be in the first team. Enjoy the holidays! 
 


